
From: Delyth Miles <mordel@hotmail.co.uk>  
Sent: 28 February 2022 16:14 
To: Licensing Section <licensingsection@tendringdc.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: Naze Marine Caravan Park- Variation Application (Cllr Notification) 
 
Dear Emma 
 
Thank you for returning my phone call this morning and for your time and support enabling me to 
discuss my concerns and your advice on the need to record these in my comments/objections to you 
for consideration etc. 
 
As the District councillor for Walton I consider it my duty to ensure that businesses (especially 
hospitality and retail that sell food and alcohol) are treated fairly and with parity whenever possible 
to ensure that any license issues does not have the possibility of any adverse action on another 
business.  Below are my comments on this application: 
 
Sale of Alcohol on and Off premises should be open until 24.30 hours at the latest on a week day 
and Sunday, but preferably 24.00 hours.  This site is surrounded by houses with many of the 
residents still of working, school and college age and they may need to have a very early start, 
therefore, the risk of any noise disturbance that could occur after midnight could have a serious 
detrimental affect on their ability to have adequate sleep etc which could seriously impact on their 
attendance and performance.  I understand that even retired people mostly go to bed well before 
midnight. 
 
These hours provide a compromise and also are similar to the hours licensed by the Bath House 
Meadow and other licensing public houses in Walton. 
 
Sale of Alcohol off the Premises - the 23.00 hours proposed for this falls in line with other licensing 
establishments in the Town including retail outlets, eg Tescos, Co-op and the Premier so I am very 
happy to support this fully.  
 
The provision of entertainment that is proposed with an end time of 2300 hours I fully support. 
 
The provision of entertainment that proposes 0200 hours which include the Performance of Dance, 
Exhibition of Film, Provision for Facilities for dancing, Indoor Supporting Events , Provision for 
facilities for making music, Performance of Recorded Music, Performance of a Play, Other 
Entertainment falling within Act , Late Night Refreshment, Provision of Regulated Entertainment 
etc is, in my opinion, extremely unreasonable and unnecessary.  Again the reasons I object to 
strongly to these (or any event on a regular basis)  ending at 0200 could have a serious adverse 
effect on the residents in Hall Lane and surrounding area.  However, there may be a special event eg 
celebration of the Jubilee that would benefit from extended opening hours and I would suggest that 
the provider could and should apply for a one off license for such events. 
 
I am rather confused as some of these headings show a 2300 hour and a 0200 hours finishing/closing 
time.   
 
I trust my objections, which I consider to fair to all parties: residents; public houses and retail outlets 
in Walton . 
 
If you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me. 
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Kind regards 
 
Delyth 
 
Delyth Miles 
District & Town Councillor for Walton 
 
Tel:  01255 672353 
Mobile:  07770838896          


